GWERNYMYNYDD COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

JULY NEWSLETTER

HAFOD RUN: - The Gwernymynydd Show Committee would like to thank everyohe who turned up to help with the Hafod Run. Its always a worry - wondering if there'll be enough hands to man the pump! Thank you to the Runners - Good sports all. And thank you to the Plas Hafod Hotel for use of facilities and for the magnificent first prize of a Dinner for Two. Also thank you once again to our anonymous sponsor and resident of our village.

BINGO - The next two Bingo Sessions will be held on Tuesday 25th July and Tuesday 29th August at 7.30 p.m. in the Village Centre.

VILLAGE CENTRE - URGENT. - Anyone wo is interested in using the new Village Centre, Ruthin Road, for activities both new and existing groups MUST attend the next meeting of the Village Hall Management Committee on Tuesday, 12th September at 7.30 p.m. in the Wooden Hut, to declar their interests.

GWERNYMYNYDD JIGSAW GROUP - Within the next few weeks you will be receiving your village appraisal questionnaire. The results should make the ensuing report interesting reading, but it will only accurately reflect the views of the community if everyone participates. Please do assist us by completing your questionnaire.

1st. GWERNYMYNYDD CUB SCOUTS - The cub Scout Pack is now goint strong with 16 boys. We have taken part in several District events, and recently the Sixers and Seconders joined with Trinity Fammau (MacLean) Cub Scouts for a weekend camp at Cilcain. Our parents have been very active fund-raising, and our thanks go to Mrs. Jan Goodwin (coffe-morning), Mrs. Sandra Jones (Tombola, Hafod Run), Mrs. Carole Boneham (Fiesta Party evening), and Mrs. Linda Holden, along with Jim & Kate Foster of the Swan, for organising the recent Quiz evening. Our thanks also to all who manned, and supported, the Cubs 'Boot' at the recent Car Boot & Attic Sale. Cubs will be finishing for the Summer on 21st July, but any boys interested in joining next term, can contact the Leaders anytime, (Mold 2392). We are also still searching for an adult willing to become our Scout Leader so that we can extend our activities to the older boys - CAN YOU HELP? Please phone Brian or Sheila Jones on Mold 2392.

GWERNYMYNYDD W.I. - The monthly meeting was held in the school and the president Mrs. Beryl Davies presided. Mrs. M. Hill, Llanferres W.I. member and delegate to the Annual General Meeting held at the Royal Albert Hall, London, gave a very interesting report. Quizes organized by Mrs. A. Lamont and Mrs. Marge Hughes were won by Mrs. Maud Roberts, Mrs. Dot Jones, Miss D. Martindale and Mrs. M. Hill. Competition winners were 1st. Mrs. Sheila Parry, 2nd. Mrs. H. McCormick, 3rd. Mrs. R. Eden. Mrs. Sheila Parry won the raffle prize. Tea hostesses were Mrs. A. Lamont, Mrs. H. McCormick and Mrs. F. Clegg. Mrs. D. Fletcher and Mrs. G. Payne manned the sales table. The next monthly meeting will be held at the school on Monday 11th September at 7.15 p.m. Subject of the meeting - Quilting by Mrs. Fronks. New members welcome.

TO ALL DRIVERS IN LLYS ENFYS AND BRYN EITHIN - The excessive speed of some vehicles using the Llys Enfys/Bryn Eithin road is causing great concern especially to those of us with children, who are forced to use it as a play area due to the lack of suitable facilities. Unless a more safety conscious

attitude is adopted by the drivers involved it will be only a matter of time before an accident occurs. If vehicle speeds are not moderated it may be necessary to ask the Highways Dept. to consider installing, e.g. sleeping policement to ensure speeds are reduced.

THANKS - David & Rosemarie Barron would like to thank everyone who sent cards, flowers & gifts for our new baby daughter Kirsty who was born on May 25th. We are very lucky to be blessed with a new baby and very fortunate to be living in such a friendly village. Many thanks also to the P.T.A. for the beautiful basket of flowers & card.

THANKS - The family of the late Mrs. E.M. Williams formerly of Blaen Wern, wish to thank friends and neighbours for their kindness, sympathy, cards & donations in their sad bereavement. The amount raised was £80 towards Gwernaffield Chapel Funds. - Mair Bellis.

ADVERTISEMENT - Cleaner required for approx. 8 hrs. per week. For further details, please ring Mold 59481 after 6.30 p.m.

PLEASE NCTE: - There will be no edition of the Newsletter in August. All news for insertion in the September edition should be received by Wednesday, 13th September.